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The immigration debate is a hot 
topic. For example, citing the U.S. federal 
government’s failure to enforce existing law, 
Arizona recently enacted an immigration 
law intended to stem human-trafficking 
and drug-related border violence. This law 
is supported by many Americans but has 
been met with highly publicized criticism 
by others. Recently, a federal judge struck 
down certain provisions of Arizona’s new 
immigration law. To read a copy of the 
court’s order, go to http://bit.ly/boRf9D.

Immigration and employment of unau-
thorized aliens are not new issues for the 
construction industry. Contractors are al-
ready subject to civil and criminal penalties 
under Immigration Reform and Control 
Act of 1986 (“IRCA”). Georgia, Tennessee, 
and other states have jumped into the fray 
by enacting their own laws that regulate the 
hiring of unauthorized aliens on public jobs.

This year in Kentucky, the House of Rep-
resentatives overwhelmingly (99 to 3) passed 
HB 321. This legislation included, among 
other things, requirements for contractors and 
all of their subcontractors on public jobs to 
submit sworn affidavits that they have no un-
authorized alien employees and that they are 
registered with and participating in a federal 
work authorization program under IRCA. HB 
321 also addressed issues relating to indemni-
fication, enforcement, penalties, and a “good 
faith” defense to alleged violations.

HB 321 did not make it through the 
Kentucky Senate before the legislation ses-
sion ended, so it is not law. But renewed 
efforts to pass this type of legislation in 
Kentucky are likely.
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What steps have you taken to ensure 
that your company is in compliance with 
IRCA or other laws that may regulate the 
hiring of unauthorized aliens? Do your 

contracts or subcontracts address issues 
relating to the hiring of unauthorized 
aliens? If not, they should. �  
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